Hurricane Katrina Teacher Licensure Information

The Office of Professional Licensure is currently assisting individuals from Alabama, Mississippi and Louisiana who were employed as teachers in one of these states, who were displaced as a result of Hurricane Katrina and who are now seeking teaching positions in Arkansas. 

Since many of these teachers do not have the necessary paperwork normally required for a provisional, initial, or standard licensure in Arkansas, the Office of Professional Licensure has implemented the following procedures for assisting these teachers.

These teachers will need to provide the following information to be eligible for a six-month letter of eligibility for licensure.

1. Complete an Arkansas Department of Education (ADE) teacher licensure application form.  These are available on the ADE website or can be mailed upon request from the Office of Professional Licensure.

2. Clearance on the Arkansas State Police background check.  Applicants must complete the required paperwork for the Arkansas State Police and FBI background checks and submit this paperwork along with the application for licensure to the Office of Professional Licensure. The Office of Professional Licensure must receive clearance on the State Police background check prior to issuing the six-month letter of eligibility. The fee for the Arkansas State Police background check will be waived under the KARE program by the state.  The fee for the FBI background check has been waived until November 7, 2005.  Applicants for background checks must also complete a “Waiver Statement” that they are a displaced teacher and the name of their home state. (A copy of the waiver statement is attached.) This statement must accompany the paperwork being sent to the Office of Professional Licensure.

Teachers displaced from Alabama, Mississippi or Louisiana, who are seeking a teaching license in Arkansas, are not to submit background checks directly to the State Police Headquarters.  Please submit to the Office of Professional Licensure, #4 Capitol Mall, Little Rock, AR 72201.

3. Copy of current out-of-state teaching license.  The Office of Professional Licensure will assist all applicants in obtaining a copy of their teaching license once the application is on file.

As soon as the FBI portion of the background check clears, the teacher will receive a one-year, provisional teaching license.  During this time, the teacher must provide all other paperwork necessary for converting the provisional license to the initial or standard teaching license as indicated by the Office of Professional Licensure.

